Georgia Academy of Science

Technical Program Planning Meeting

Spelman College, Atlanta, Georgia

12 June 2004, 10:00 AM

Council Members in Attendance: 

	Hubert Kinser
	Kenneth Martin

	Frank Corotto
	Lisa Hibbard

	Bob McDonough
	Andrew Penniman

	J. Mitchell Lockhart
	Cindy Mayer

	Steve Whittle
	Paul J. Camp


1. 
Call to order
The meeting was called to order by President C. Mayer at 10:17 AM. She then introduced the members of the Council and the Local Arrangements Committee.

Since the representative from Gordon College, Richard Schmude, was unable to attend, president Mayer led the annual meeting discussion.

C. Mayer asked if any exhibitors had been lined up for the next meeting.

B. McDonough mentioned publishers reps, the T2 company microscope supplier, and major equipment suppliers such as Carolina Biologica and Fisher Scientific.

L. Hibbard suggested contacting Janice Tittle, who organizes Spelman vendor’s show.

K. Martin noted the consistent low commitment rate from vendors due to it being at a low draw meeting.

L. Hibbard asked about recruiters from research institutions.

K. Martin noted that it didn’t work well at the last meeting.

P. Camp suggested contacting department chairs directly rather than admissions offices. People charged directly with the responsibility of improving their departments may be more eager.

A. Penniman inquired about the local industry base in Barnesville as potential exhibitors. There was a general lack of knowledge about the Barnesville area on the part of those attending.

C. Mayer suggested the Local Arrangements committee work on job or research opportunities as a draw for students.

P. Camp suggested contracting with the local placement office to create a session critiquing resumes, graduate school applications, giving interview tips.

A. Penniman noted that Gordon is a two year institution, and suggested that brochures from four year institutions might be of interest to local students.

2.
Technical Program Report
C. Mayer then called on S. Whittle for the technical program Report.

S. Whittle began discussing the deadline dates for the technical program. There was extended discussion of alternatives for adjusting the deadlines to give section chairs more time to consider submissions.

The council agreed to move the second and third deadlines to an earlier date. The final agreed-upon deadlines for the 2004-2005 Technical Program are:

1. Section chairs send out letters to membership

13 September 2004

2. Section chairs send out second letter to membership
15 October 2004

3. Receipt of abstracts by section chairs


19 November 2004

4. Receipt of abstracts and section programs by TPC

14 January 2005

5. Receipt of abstracts and conference program by editor
28 January 2005

B. Mcdonough brought up the issue of having criteria for referees, noting previous issues with improper formatting of abstracts. He also mentioned the need for section chairs to contact department heads at major institutions and push for undergraduate presentations.

C. Mayer asked B. Mcdonough to put together some guidelines and there followed some discussion of what the criteria might be. 

F. Corotto noted a student membership issue, since many will join to present, then graduate and move away. 

P. Camp noted that it could be a useful funding opportunity to have former members out in industry as has been done in other state academies. 

B. McDonough then volunteered to look into state committees with respect to science technology, with an eye toward getting GAS membership on them.

C. Mayer then asked for ideas for improving the annual meetings?

There followed some discussion of the relative merits of papers versus posters. In the end, it was agreed to table this issue until the next meeting when more section representatives might be present.

3. 
Other Business
There was no other business.

4. 
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 11:35 AM.
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	Frank Corotto
	Lisa Hibbard

	Bob McDonough
	Andrew Penniman

	J. Mitchell Lockhart
	Cindy Mayer

	Steve Whittle
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1.
Call to order
President Mayer called the meeting to order at 11:47 AM.

2.
Secretary’s Report
C. Mayer called on P. Camp to give the secretary’s report.

P. Camp distributed the latest version of the contact information sheets and minutes for the previous meeting and asked for corrections.

L. Hibbard noted that the election results should be added to the minutes, and also corrected the spelling of Larry McRae’s name.

L. Hibbard moved to accept the minutes with any corrections to be added in the future. Motion was seconded and approved.

3. 
Treasurer’s Report
C. Mayer then called on H. Kinser to deliver the Treasurer’s report.

H. Kinser then summarized the meeting expenses and funds from the 2004 annual meeting at Berry College, as well as the current balance of the student awards fund. He noted that there are now 25 student members of the Academy.

4.
Executive Committee Reports

a. President’s Report

C. Mayer outlined her major goals for this year. She noted membership issues, calling attention especially to student membership. She also noted her intention to continue monitoring the evolution issue, on which the academy council has issued a recent statement. She also discussed Army Lester’s work on the Kellogg grant to foster student led research, noting that the plan was submitted last month. Finally, she noted the need to put together an official list of committee members, and encouraged volunteers for committees from those present.

C. Mayer then updated the council on sites for future annual meeting, noting again that  Gordon College is the official site for 2005, that Georgia Perimeter College is tentative for 2006, and that Albany State will host in 2007 (and possibly be a backup site for 2006). 

5.
Unfinished Business
C. Mayer then called for discussion of any unfinished business.

S. Whittle said that John Aliff had asked him to report on the Journal. He said that John Aliff was looking into another publish to possibly reduce costs. He also mentioned upcoming feature articles from the SC Aquarium, the Atlanta Botanical Gardens, and from Robert Jarrett on the Agricultural Experiment Station.

L. Hibbard noted the need to push students to publish their papers from the annual meeting. She suggested setting aside the September/October issue for that purpose.

L. Hibbard also noted the need to contact Richard Schmude about the annual meeting, especially with regard to Saturday classes. We may need lots of lead time and institutional cooperation to deal with that issue.

6.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 12:15 PM.

